Minutes of the Meeting of Great Ayton Parish Council held on Tuesday $6^{\rm th}$ March 2018 at 7.00 pm

Present: - Cllr J Fletcher, Cllr Mrs A Taylor, Cllr Mrs J Brown, Cllr G Readman, Cllr J Robinson and Cllr R Kirk.

Andrew Snowdon (Parish Clerk), Sarah Botez (D&S), Cllr Mrs H Moorhouse (NYCC), Gina Allen (HDC)

Min No.	Business
1	Apologies for Absence
	Apologies were received from Cllr R Hudson.
2	Declaration of Interest in items on the Agenda
	None.
3	Members of the Public invited to address the Council
	Gina Allen (HDC Safer Hambleton Co-ordinator) addressed the Parish Council with regards to the potential use of a PSPO to combat irresponsible dog ownership / dog mess.
	Ms Allen explained that although she was in attendance in connection with the 'dog mess' issue her role in HDC was specifically to establish community based controls where public order or anti-social behaviour was seen as problematic. PSPO's are one of the tools at the disposal of the HDC as the enforcing Authority as since 2014 this approach has combined the raft of previous individual controls.
	Ms Allen confirmed that being a statutory process a PSPO would only be acted upon if HDC as the Authority were satisfied that such a measure was the only sensible means of dealing with behaviour that was established to be 'detrimental / persistent / unreasonable' upon the local community. At a point where the Authority were satisfied that PSPO action was appropriate a lengthy consultation process would then still be required including gaining 'buy in' from NY Police and discussions with local people/businesses who may be unintentionally affected by such an order. Any PSPO in force would then be requiring of evidence before action is taken and so would mainly have the same potential to act as the prevailing law.
	By way of taking a more pragmatic approach (and not withstanding any decision regarding the use of a PSPO) Ms Allen described the use of a 'Community Protection Notice' as a means of taking action without need for additional orders or specific evidence. As a formal written notification this would be sent to individuals who are suspected of offending (in terms of letting their dogs foul the pavements) and in this sense might prove to be an effective deterrent as it does in other areas of North Yorkshire (circa 80% success).
	The Parish Councillors raised concerns that the offences seemed to be happening on an evening or at night so identifying suspects was very difficult for both the local community and the Dog Warden(s) and therefore sought

suggestions as to how this could be overcome. Ms Allen confirmed that though the Dog Wardens did not have CCTV cameras at their disposal, the Safer Hambleton department would be able to deploy infra-red CCTV cameras at a discrete location in order to assist. It was also confirmed that should GAPC wish to purchase & maintain their own camera(s) then Safer Hambleton would be able to review and act upon footage from the same.

Following discussion, it was agreed that the Community Protection Notice approach should be taken as a first step and a formal request for a PSPO would only follow out of necessity should this method fail to tackle to the problem to the satisfaction of all Parish Councillors. **Agreed**

4 Minutes of the previous meeting of the Parish Council.

The minutes of the Meeting of the Parish Council held on Tuesday 6th February 2018 were approved and signed. **Agreed.**

5 **Police Report**

There had been 12 incidents reported in the period 8th January to 5th February 2018

No reports of anti-social behaviour / 2 reports of Auto crime / 2 reports of burglary / 3 reports of criminal damage / 5 reports of suspicious circumstances. **Noted**

https://www.police.uk/north-yorkshire/northallerton-and-stokesley/crime/

Cllr Fletcher confirmed that the Discovery Centre car park CCTV camera was now installed for use in combatting the Anti-social behaviour in the adjacent arcade area.

6 Council Services Report

Cemetery

Progress with the application for consecration of the 'new' cemetery land is slow though the planning application can now be made as an appropriate plan has been received to add to the submission. **Ongoing**

Captain Cook Garden

Cllr Robinson confirmed that the LEADER submission for the Captain Cook Memorial Garden had been received in a positive manner and that formal submissions will now be required though the bid process was described as 'competitive' and success was by no means a foregone conclusion.

Cllr Robinson drew the Council's attention to several items requiring agreement / clarification with response as follows:

- i) It was agreed that the Parish Council would match the funding at the mandatory 5% level.
- ii) It was confirmed that the Parish Council was not VAT registered but that VAT could be reclaimed on a project of this type.
- iii) It was noted that the Parish Council insists to operate with 50% of annual operating costs in reserve.
- iv) The re-opening date of 16th May 2019 was agreed that being the anniversary date of the sale of the cottage by Captain Cook's father.

v) Letters of support from 'Stakeholders' (IE local business & societies with heritage connections) are required. vi) A 'brown' information sign would be required as part of the completed works (request to be made to NYCC).

Cllr Robinson had previously confirmed that a website & leaflets would need to be developed to highlight at least 10 areas of overlapping historical interest with the Cooks Garden. The Discovery Centre, Tourist Information, The Captain Cook Museum and other groups with heritage connections will be consulted when developing the website as they already have good quality information leaflets, etc to hand. With the SBI in place a submission of the Parish Council financial position and agreed future projects is required as a matter of priority. **Ongoing**

Public Conveniences

Following review, it was agreed that the Public WC's would benefit from significant overhaul in order to vastly improve their appearance, to install auto lights & locks, replace tiles & fittings and to be ergonomic in terms of cleaning/maintenance. To deliver the standard required of this expanded scope it was further agreed that a formal specification should be sought from a professional organisation specialising in such. Cllr Kirk suggested that he speak with a local architect to establish the way forward. The Clerk was requested that the WC's be locked no earlier than 6pm in future as they were currently being locked too early. **Ongoing**

Grass Cutting / Green Works

Following debate, it was agreed that it would not be possible to fully re-scope the grass cutting requirements in time for the 2018 growing season and as such the current incumbent contractor would be asked to proceed on an ad-hoc basis mainly as per the previous year. Exceptions to this would be that due to the impending retirement of the Cemetery Superintendent it was decided that 'green works' which previously formed part of this role would be scoped separately and put to formal tender for the 2018 growing season. The Clerk was tasked with drawing up a scope of responsibilities in conjunction with the Cemetery Superintendent in order to form the basis of a formal tender specification. **Ongoing**

Village Fete

A Village Fete Sub-Committee should be formed to deliver the best possible event on behalf of the village. It was considered that help from local volunteers was essential to the success of the Fete and as such it was hoped that key individuals would agree to be co-opted onto the Fete Sub-committee. An initial meeting had taken place on 13th Feb and a further meeting would take place to establish next steps in this process. An emailed invitation was sent to those people/organisations with past involvement & it is hoped that with appropriate advertising more people/organisations will become involved. **Ongoing**

Whitbread / Waterfall Bridge

Cllr Fletcher confirmed that the Parish Council would be responsible for the replacement of the Whitbread Bridge and as such three outline tenders had been sought. Funding options were being reviewed in conjunction with HDC / Rural Services in the hope that grant funding would be available for the project. Although the National Lottery had been approached funding was not available for the project and hence further enquiries were being made with the 'Impetus' organisation. **Ongoing**

7 Planning Applications

NYM/2017/0789/FL - Aireyholme Cottage

Application for construction of two storey rear extension at Aireyholme Cottage.

Cllr Mr Fletcher and Cllr Mrs Taylor will attend the site meeting 09/03/18 as part of the decision-making process.

NYM/2018/0098/FL – The Coach House, Dikes Lane

Application for alterations to attached triple garage to form annexe accommodation.

No objections

18/00251/LBC - 2 Low Green

Delegated decision - Application for listed building consent for re-roofing of dwelling.

No objections

Works to be carried out in keeping with conservation area requirements.

18/00330/FUL - 134 Roseberry Crescent

Delegated decision - Application for porch extension to front elevation of dwelling house.

No objections / observations

18/00158/FUL - 35 Addison Road

Delegated decision - Retrospective application for the construction of a timber fence.

The Parish Council raises formal objection to the fence as it is both too high and not in keeping with others in the area.

18/00324/FUL - 4 The Arcade

Change of use to micro pub.

No objection in principle though it should be noted that there have been repeated ASB issues reported in this area of The Arcade.

Applications Approved / Rejected

17/02534/FUL - OS Fields 7956 & 6734 Yarm Lane

REFUSED - Construction of a new dwelling

17/02732/FUL - 92 Marwood Drive

GRANTED - Extension of single storey bungalow to two storey dormer.

17/02608/FUL - Yatton House

GRANTED - Extension, insulated render to external walls, new windows & doors, alteration to car parking, entrance gates & pedestrian access. Formation of gardening therapy area & associated outbuildings.

17/01271/CAT - Captain Cook Memorial Garden, Easby Lane

GRANTED (Sept18) - Proposed works to remove a sycamore tree in a conservation area

Other Planning Information

NYM/2017/0789/FL - Aireyholme Cottage

Site Visit - Aireyholme Cottage 9th March (postponed from 2nd Mar)

8 Correspondence and Information Report

GAPC / NYCC / Tolent / Residents Discussions regarding temporary relocation of bus stop & parking permits for affected residents of Newton Road due to Cleveland Lodge traffic control measures.

GAPC / NYCC / Residents NYCC Highways have been asked to perform significant/urgent repairs to the potholed surface of Easby Lane. (Repairs actioned 06/03/18)

GAPC / HDC Discussions regarding suitability of PSPO to improve control of dog mess problem in Village.

Mr R Kirk Confirmation received regarding GAPC to act on behalf of Cooks Garden Trust for LEADER application.

GAPC / GADC Confirmation that Agendas/Minutes to be made available in the Discovery Centre.

GAPC / NYCC Detailed report from Cllr Fletcher regarding flooding discussed with Peter Tweed (NYCC Flood Risk Mgr).

Resident / GAPC Complaint at lack of minutes/agendas being displayed on the noticeboard.

Carol Morgan / GAPC Contribution to the Stream written by Cllr Fletcher after request.

Residents / NYCC / GAPC Discussion / complaints regarding the approved alterations to Yarm Lane as a requirement of the new Angrove Park emergency vehicle exit.

GAPC / NYCC Road surface on Little Ayton Lane reported for attention.

GAPC / NYCC Road surface to Park Square/Rise (rear of shops) reported for attention.

GAPC / HDC "Big Spring Clean" in Great Ayton to take place on Saturday 17th March.

GAPC / Rural Services Acquisition of SBI number to progress LEADER application.

GAPC / Resident Complaints of persistent dog fouling on the large green space on Marwood Drive.

Captain Cook Society in NZ Letter of support for the Captain Cook Memorial Garden LEADER project.

Great Ayton Business Forum Letter of support for the Captain Cook Memorial Garden LEADER project.

Great Ayton Discovery Centre Letter of support for the Captain Cook Memorial Garden LEADER project.

GA Bowls Club Invitation to the Bowls Club's coffee morning on Saturday 7th April

Churches Together Thanks received from 'Churches Together' to the PC & many volunteers for organising the Carols on the Green over the last 50 years.

GADC Details of imminent building works received.

Resident / Cllr Mrs Taylor Concerns raised as to whether markings adjacent to Myrtle House have been carried out by a resident and without local authority consent. (Clerk to write to residents to query works origin.)

Interserve Construction Ltd Volunteering to help with small village projects whist working locally on sewage treatment project. (Councillors to make suggestions & forward to the Clerk to seek agreement from Interserve)

NYCC NYCC Hambleton Area Committee meeting 5th March.

HDC Leaflet received regarding asbestos as part of old sheds & garages in respect of the allotments. (Affix to allotment noticeboard.)

NYCC St Georges day road closure will be in place for a period of up to 2 hours between 14:30 and 16:30 on 22nd April 2018.

NYCC Newton Road closure will be in place for a period of 13 days between 3rd April 2018 and 15th April 2018 **NYMNP**North York Moors National Park Authority's Community Grant 2018/19 info.

9 **Village Noticeboard** The Clerk asks that consideration be given for a new noticeboard due to lack of space. It was agreed that a second noticeboard should affixed alongside. **Agreed**

Grave Reservation Fees The Parish Council writes to residents with grave reservations to request reservation payments every 5 years. The Clerk asked if consideration could be give to a single payment rather than 5 yearly for the practical purposes of not chasing elderly residents for money. **Open**

Friends Meeting House The Parish Council pays for the use of the Friends Meeting House 'per hour'. We have been advised of a cost uplift of £1 'per hour' but for a round numbers approach the Clerk proposes a fixed fee of £20 per meeting. **Agreed**

10 Accounts Report

The total payments made were TO FOLLOW The total income received was TO FOLLOW

11 Councillors Reports

Play Park

Works associated with the ROSPA report will result in action though none are thought to be of an urgent nature. **Ongoing**

Footpaths

See Comments from Item 3. Ongoing

The national 'pick up litter week' should take in the problem areas of the village including the various public rights of way this event will take place on Saturday 17th March. **Noted**

Endeavour Way

Cllr Fletcher confirmed that the Endeavour Way the cycle track project from Stokesley to Great Ayton was progressing slowly and that positive discussions were taking place with landowners en-route. An A2 plan was currently being prepared and will be available for review at the April PC meeting. **Ongoing**

Easby Lane flooding

Cllr Fletcher has previously reported in detail that the drains in Easby Lane are unable to cope with excessive volumes of water during heavy downpours which also run off local farmland. NYCC have been informed and confirm a lack of capacity at peak. HDC have inspected for build-up in the gullies & have found no issues. It was agreed that this item will remain on the Agenda/Minutes until such time as an effective solution was reached.

Ongoing

Great Ayton Road Sign

Cllr Readman advised that the road sign from the Middlesbrough B1292 was not affixed to the stone surface. Repair required by an approved contractor. **Noted**

Village cleanliness

Cllr Mrs Brown asked if HDC bin operatives could be asked to pick up stray debris when on their rounds.

Cllr Kirk confirmed that HDC / refuse teams were current in discussion as how to become more proactive. **Noted**

Agenda & Minutes

Cllr Robinson was pleased to noted that the Parish Council agendas & minutes were now available in the Discovery Centre in addition to returning to the noticeboard. **Noted**

Cooks School Room

Cllr Readman advised that Captain Cook's School room would be reopening on 31st March 18. Noted

Parish Council Website

Cllr Fletcher suggested that thought be given to a new Parish Council website which could be dovetailed into the Cooks Garden website as applicable. **Open**

12	Such other business as, in the opinion of the Chairman, should, by reason of special circumstances, be considered as a matter of urgency.
13	Exclusion of the Press and Public In accordance with Paragraph 1 (2) of The Public Bodies (Admission to Meetings) Act 1960, the Parish Council RESOLVED that the press and public be excluded from the meeting.



GREAT AYTON PARISH COUNCIL - MEETING 6th MARCH 2018

COUNCIL SERVICES REPORT

ITEM	INFORMATION	ACTION/COMMENTS	STATUS
Cemetery	The consecration of the 'new' Cemetery area to take place.	Full planning application for change of use to follow. Public Sector Mapping Agreement (PSMA), between central government and Ordnance Survey to enable free prints of local area plans/maps. Appropriate Plan received from HDC planning to be used in conjunction with application.	Ongoing
Captain Cook Garden	An improvement project has been established for the Captain Cook Memorial Garden.	Cllr Mrs Taylor, Cllr Robinson and Cllr Fletcher are providing regular updates with regards to application for LEADER funding of capital improvement items. Cashflow statement and list of other planned projects requested by HDC.	Ongoing
Public Conveniences	It was agreed to carry out a deep clean and some cosmetic improvements to the public WC's.	Review of requirements for refurbishment to follow (auto locks / PIR lighting / new ceramic & tiles). Discussion regarding 'Wallgate' service contract required.	Ongoing
Grass Cutting / Ground Maintenance	The Parish Council is to formally review the specification/scope with regards to grass cutting/weeding under PC control.	Cost / Time / Scope review ongoing with regards to the current and future outsourcing needs due to 'green works' obligations in the village.	Ongoing
Village Fete	The bi-annual Village Fete will be held on 9 th June 2018.	Parish Council to form a sub-committee to be responsible for the planning of the bi-annual Village Fete. Mr Rishi Sunak MP confirmed availability.	Ongoing
Whitbread / Waterfall Bridge	The memorial bridge over the Leven at Waterfall terrace is showing signs of age.	Engineering study & discussions for options regarding the replacement/refurbishment of the bridge.	Open
Public Footpaths	The footpaths in Great Ayton are regularly reported as being in a poor state of cleanliness especially with regards to dog mess.	Gina Allen HDC Safer Hambleton Co-ordinator to speak at the PC meeting with regards the pros-cons of a PSCO specifically directed towards irresponsible dog owners.	Ongoing

GREAT AYTON PARISH COUNCIL – MEETING 6th MARCH 2018

PLANNING REPORT

PLANNING APPLICATIONS

PLANNING REF/ADDRESS	DESCRIPTION OF WORK	
NYM/2017/0789/FL -	Application for construction of two storey rear extension at Aireyholme Cottage.	
Aireyholme Cottage		
NYM/2018/0098/FL - The	Application for alterations to attached triple garage to form annexe accommodation.	
Coach House, Dikes Lane		
18/00251/LBC - 2 Low Green	Delegated decision - Application for listed building consent for re-roofing of dwelling.	
18/00330/FUL - 134 Roseberry	Delegated decision - Application for porch extension to front elevation of	
Crescent	dwellinghouse.	
18/00158/FUL - 35 Addison	Delegated decision - Retrospective application for the construction of a timber fence	
Road		
18/00324/FUL - 4 The Arcade	Change of use to micro pub.	

PLANNING DECISIONS

PLANNING REF/ADDRESS	DESCRIPTION OF WORK	
17/02534/FUL - OS Fields 7956	REFUSED - Construction of a new dwelling	
& 6734 Yarm Lane		
17/02732/FUL - 92 Marwood	GRANTED - Extension of single storey bungalow to two storey dormer.	
Drive		
17/02608/FUL - Yatton House GRANTED - Extension, insulated render to external walls, new windows & doc		
	alteration to car parking, entrance gates & pedestrian access. Formation of gardening	
	therapy area & associated outbuildings.	
17/01271/CAT - Captain Cook	GRANTED (Sept18) - Proposed works to remove a sycamore tree in a conservation	
Memorial Garden, Easby Lane	area	

OTHER PLANNING INFORMATION

PLANNING REF/ADDRESS	DESCRIPTION	
NYM/2017/0789/FL – Aireyholme Cottage	Site Visit - Aireyholme Cottage 9 th March (postponed from 2 nd Mar)	

GREAT AYTON PARISH COUNCIL – MEETING 6th MARCH 2018

CORRESPONDENCE AND INFORMATION REPORT

CORRESPONDENCE

Who	Information
GAPC / NYCC / Tolent /	Discussions regarding temporary relocation of bus stop & parking permits for affected
Residents	residents of Newton Road due to Cleveland Lodge traffic control measures.
GAPC / NYCC / Residents	NYCC Highways have been asked to perform significant/urgent repairs to the potholed
	surface of Easby Lane.
GAPC / HDC	Discussions regarding suitability of PSPO to improve control of dog mess problem in
	Village.
Mr R Kirk	Confirmation received regarding GAPC to act on behalf of Cooks Garden Trust for
	LEADER application.
GAPC / GADC	Confirmation that Agendas/Minutes to be made available in the Discovery Centre.
GAPC / NYCC	Detailed report from Cllr Fletcher regarding flooding discussed with Peter Tweed (NYCC
	Flood Risk Mgr).
Resident / GAPC	Complaint at lack of minutes/agendas being displayed on the noticeboard.
Carol Morgan / GAPC	Contribution to the Stream written by Cllr Fletcher after request.
Residents / NYCC / GAPC	Discussion / complaints regarding the approved alterations to Yarm Lane as a
	requirement of the new Angrove Park emergency vehicle exit.
GAPC / NYCC	Road surface on Little Ayton Lane reported for attention.
GAPC / NYCC	Road surface to Park Square/Rise (rear of shops) reported for attention.
GAPC / HDC	"Big Spring Clean" in Great Ayton to take place on Saturday 17 th March.
GAPC / Rural Services	Acquisition of SBI number in order to progress LEADER application.
GAPC / Resident	Complaints of persistent dog fouling on the large green space on Marwood Drive.
Captain Cook Society in NZ	Letter of support for the Captain Cook Memorial Garden LEADER project.
Great Ayton Business	Letter of support for the Captain Cook Memorial Garden LEADER project.
Forum	
GADC	Letter of support for the Captain Cook Memorial Garden LEADER project.
GA Bowls Club	Invitation to the Bowls Club's coffee morning on Saturday 7th April
Churches Together	Thanks received from 'Churches Together' to the PC & many volunteers for organising
	the Carols on the Green over the last 50 years.
GADC	Details of imminent building works received.
Interserve Construction Ltd	Volunteering to help with small village projects whist working locally on sewage
	treatment project.

INFORMATION

Sender	Information
NYCC	NYCC Hambleton Area Committee meeting 5 th March.
HDC	Leaflet received regarding asbestos as part of old sheds & garages in respect of the allotments.
NYCC	St Georges day road closure will be in place for a period of up to 2 hours between 14:30 and 16:30 on 22nd April 2018.
NYCC	Newton Road closure will be in place for a period of 13 days between 3rd April 2018 and 15th April 2018
NYMNP	North York Moors National Park Authority's Community Grant 2018/19

GREAT AYTON PARISH COUNCIL - MEETING 6th MARCH 2018

CLERK'S REPORT

ITEM	INFORMATION	ACTION/COMMENTS	STATUS
Village	The Clerk asks that consideration be given	It was established that Agendas /	Open
Noticeboard	for a new noticeboard due to lack of	Minutes must be displayed for public	
	space.	review thus leaving no space for other	
		items	
Grave	The Parish Council writes to residents	Can we consider a single payment rather	Open
Reservation Fees	with grave reservations to ask for	than 5 yearly for practical purposes of	
	additional payments every 5 years.	not chasing elderly residents for money.	
Friends Meeting	The Parish Council pays for the use of the	We have been advised of a cost uplift of	Open
House	Friends Meeting House 'per hour'.	£1 'per hour' but for a round numbers	
		approach the Clerk proposes a fixed fee	
		of £20 per meeting.	

COUNCILLOR'S REPORT

ITEM	INFORMATION	ACTION/COMMENTS	STATUS
Great Ayton Play Park	Cllr Mrs Brown advised that the play park will need some remedial attention following the ROSPA inspection/report.	To establish works required and allocate to HW / volunteers / contractor for completion. The new roundabout has now been installed.	Ongoing
River Leven	Councillor Fletcher has had meetings & correspondence with regards to the flood defences & general condition of the River Leven.		Open
Endeavour Way	Cllr Fletcher to update regarding the Endeavour Way the cycle track project from Stokesley to Great Ayton proposed by Sustrans.	Discussion required with Stokesley TC to confirm agreement of a joint understanding regarding maintenance of a cycleway within the normal scope of services provided by the PC's.	Ongoing
Station Road flooding	Cllr Fletcher reports that the culverted watercourse on Station Road is prone to flooding under specific weather conditions.	Reported to Environment agency for assistance with regards to ownership of problem.	Ongoing
Easby Lane flooding	Cllr Fletcher reports that the drains in Easby Lane are unable to cope with excessive volumes of water during heavy downpours which also run off local farmland	NYCC have been informed and confirm a lack of capacity at peak. HDC have inspected for build-up in the gullies & have found no issues.	Ongoing

GREAT AYTON PARISH COUNCIL – MEETING 6th MARCH 2018

ACCOUNTS REPORT

<u>Payments</u>

<u>Supplier</u>	Reason	Other data	<u>Value £</u>
	Bank Charges for Jan 17		£17.57
Sam Turner	Rat Bait, Drill, refuse sacks	Allotments	£143.04
Rentokil Specialist Hygeine	Deep Clean of public WC's	Open Space / Public Conveniences	£540.00
Thompson Hardware Ltd	Toilet Rolls, Rock Salt	Open Space / Public Conveniences	£45.89
James C Pearson	Rebuld 'Great Ayton' sign wall	Open Spaces	£318.00
TOTAL			£1064.50

Receipts

Customer	<u>Description</u>	Other data	<u>Value £</u>
Mrs Pennock	5 Yearly grave reservation fee	Cemetery	£71.00
Mrs Tasker	5 Yearly grave reservation fee	Cemetery	£71.00
Mrs Bailey	Garage Rental Feb 18	Open Spaces	£25.00
TOTAL			£167.00

<u>Other</u>

ITEM	INFORMATION	ACTION/COMMENTS	STATUS

MEMO

To: Great Ayton Parish Council

Date: 5th February 2018

Subject: Parish Report

Between the dates of 8th January 2018 and 5th February 2018 the following incidents have been reported to Police;

Anti-Social Behaviour:

No reports.

Crime:

- Autocrime

25/02/2018 – Report of a vehicle broken into overnight at Great Ayton Train Station. Front seat passenger window was broken and a jacket stolen from within to the value of £200.

26/02/2018 – Report of a vehicle broken into between 12.40hrs and 15.00hrs parked at Captain Cook's Monument. Passenger window was broken and a handbag stolen from within.

- Burglary

20/02/2018 16.00hrs – Three males approached a property off the A173 on a motorbike and rammed the garage in an effort to gain entry. Unsuccessful attempt made to steal a motorbike from within which was left at the scene. Enquiries ongoing.

20/02/2018 18.45hrs — Reported of aggravated burglary on Cleveland Street whereby two offenders entered a property, threatened the occupant and left with an amount of money. A 16-year old boy was arrested shortly after and has been charged with the offence. Officers are looking to identify the second offender. Enquiries ongoing.

- Criminal Damage

12/02/2018 21.14hrs – Rear window smashed to a vehicle parked on Guisborough Road.

22/02/2018 – Report of a vehicles windows being scratched whilst parked on Roseberry Road. Timeframe given of anytime in three days.

27/02/2018 – Report of damage to the gate leading from Captain Cook's Monument. Appears that a vehicle has driven through it. Enquiries ongoing.

- Drugs

No reports

- Theft

No reports

- Violence

No reports

Suspicious Circumstances:

18/02/2018 17.56hrs – Report of lampers on land at Aireyholme Farm. Area search for offenders, negative gain. RTF made aware of reports made in the area.

21/02/2018 20.04hrs – Report of a male who appeared to be drunk making a threatening phone call.

21/02/2018 20.11hrs – Report of a vehicle towing a quadbike in the direction of Whinstone View. RTF officer stopped the vehicle at The Hawthorns, all in order, call with good intent.

27/02/2018 16.35hrs – Report of a boy and girl on a quadbike at Aireyholme Farm without helmets and had given the caller abuse. Officers in attendance, negative area search.

02/03/2018 13.33hrs – Report of off-road quadbikes being ridden down Station Road. Officers in attendance, negative area search.

Miscellaneous:

Nothing to report.

Other Business:

Stokesley Police are holding a Dot Peen property marking event on Saturday 10th March 1000hrs – 1200hrs at The Globe Community Library, North Road, Stokesley. Dot Peen marking involves using a tungsten carbide-tipped pin to indent an object with dots to create a visible, permanent unique number. The unique number will be entered onto the national Immobilise property register database, vastly increasing the chances that it will be reunited with its owner if it is lost or stolen.

Regards,

PCSO 4958 James Crawford Stokesley Neighbourhood Policing Team Police Station, Bridge Street, Stokesley, TS9 5DG



Stokesley Police



@MikeOscar999